
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF JUNE 10, 2014 
EMPLOYEE RESIDENCY REVIEW COMMITTEE 

Department of Labor and Workforce Development Building, 13th Floor Auditorium 
1 John Fitch Plaza, Trenton, NJ 08625 

 
 

Present: Committee Chairman Richard E. Constable III, Member Parthenopy (Patty) A. Bardis, 
and Committee Member Douglas Ianni. 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

The call to order was read, and the meeting commenced at approximately 1:35 p.m. 
 
 

II. APPLICATIONS FOR EXEMPTION FROM RESIDENCY REQUIREMENT: 
 
 2014-123 Scarlett S. Vaglio 
   Chatham Board of Education 
 

Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0.  The Committee voted to grant the exemption until January 1, 2016, at which 
time it will expire. 

 2014-124  Jayaprakash Raghupathi 
   Juvenile Justice Commission 
 

Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 2014-125   Alexander Anhwere-James 
   New Jersey Transit 

 
Ms. Bardis moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which passed 
3-0.  The Committee voted to grant the exemption until January 1, 2016, at which time it 
will expire. 

 2014-126 Barbara E. Gardner 
Camden Board of Education 

 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

  
 
 
 



2014-127 Stephen H. Weinstock 
Pompton lakes High School 

 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 2014-128 Sarah N. Robinson 
Bridgewater-Raritan Board of Education 
 

Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 2014-129 Cara A. Flash 
   Hillsborough Board of Education 
 

Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 2014-130 Kevin R. Weeden 
   Hamilton (Mercer) Board of Education 
 

Ms. Bardis moved to grant the application.  Mr. Constable seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0.  The Committee voted to grant the exemption until January 1, 2016, at which 
time it will expire. 

 2014-131 Deanna M. DeRemer 
   County of Warren, Division of Aging 
 

Mr. Constable moved to deny the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-132 Carol L. Finer 
  LEAP Academy University Charter School 
 
Ms. Bardis moved to deny the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which passed 
3-0. 

2014-133 Mark A. Przbylowski 
  Washington Township Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 
 
 



2014-134 Lisa Davila 
  Department of Corrections 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-135 John C. Johnson 
  Trenton Psychiatric Hospital 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-136 Carmen A. Fazzolari 
  Irvington Board of Education 
 
Mr. Ianni moved to deny the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which passed 
3-0. 

2014-137 Tracy A. Reinhardt 
  Clinton Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-138 Marlene E. Bennett 
  State Judiciary, Administrative Office of the Courts 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-139 Karen M. Davis 
  Department of Human Services 
 
Mr. Constable moved to deny the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-140 Brooke H. Liebergott 
  Mount Laurel Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to deny the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 
 
 
 



2014-141 Lindsey O. Vozza (Gaffney) 
  Cresskill Board of Education 

 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-142 Michael A. Keith 
  State Department of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-143 Joshua A. Simeone 
  Hunterdon Developmental Center 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0.  The Committee voted to grant the exemption until January 1, 2016, at which 
time it will expire. 

2014-144 Patricia K. Kaminski 
  Paterson Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-145 Jean-Pierre B. Larmore 
  Collingswood Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-146 Melissa Barone 
  Board of Education, City of Burlington 
 
Mr. Constable moved to deny the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-147 Vincent C. Aiello 
  Westwood Regional Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
 
 
 



2014-148 Kimberly R. Miloszar 
  Ewing Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-149 Amalia P. McShane 
  New Jersey Department of Transportation 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-150 Sarah E. Powell 
  Rochelle Park Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-151 Bill J. Stewart 
  Trenton Psychiatric Hospital 
 
Mr. Ianni moved to deny the application.  Mr. Constable seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-152 Elizabeth M. Arniella 
  Sussex County Educational Services Commission 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0.  

2014-153 Dorothy M. Connolly 
  Carteret Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-154 Jennifer L. Martellucci 
  Hunterdon Central Regional Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 
 
 
 



2014-155 Jessica E. Rosevear 
  Tenafly Board of Education 

 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-156 Jaclyn C. Hackett 
  Hillsdale Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to deny the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-157 Erin M. Gardner 
  Frankford Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

2014-158 Michelle R. Smith 
  South Hunterdon Regional Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-159 Stacy A. Heller 
  Hackettstown Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-160 Nathan C. Witner 
  Eastampton Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-161 Darryl K. Richardson 
  Department of Law and Public Safety 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0.  The Committee voted to grant the exemption until January 1, 2015, at which 
time it will expire. 
 
 
 
 



2014-162 Michael P. Gagliano 
  Department of Environmental Protection 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-163 Scott A. Siegel 
  New Jersey City University 
 
Ms. Bardis moved to deny the application.  Mr. Constable seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-164 David M. Corvi 
  Camden Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Ms. Bardis seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0.  The Committee voted to grant the exemption until January 1, 2016, at which 
time it will expire. 

2014-165 Jessee Bassel 
  Jackson Township Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 
 
2014-166 Conniree Francis 
  Lyndhurst Board of Education 
 
Mr. Constable moved to grant the application.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 

II.   APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  MEETING OF MAY 13, 2014. 
 

Mr. Constable moved to approve the minutes.  Mr. Ianni seconded the motion, which 
passed 3-0. 

 
III.   ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS: 

       
• Communications – Letter from Law and Public Safety 

 
     IV. ADJOURNMENT 

 
With no further business, Mr. Constable moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Ianni 
seconded the motion, which passed 3-0. The meeting ended at approximately 3:40 p.m. 


